Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraphs F6(a)(i), F6(a)(iii) and F6(a)(iv)(3) , of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the following recommendations in the report dated 3rd June 2008, relating to the reprovision proposals within the Pendleton PFI scheme:-

· That within the overall re-provision figures there should be a focus on the delivery of a minimum of 500 new social rented units creating a tenure split based on 57% social rented and 43% owner occupied (based on current yield assumptions); and inclusive of 50 properties for shared ownership

· The following proposed breakdown of properties for the new build social housing is acceptable

	New Build
	Flats
	Houses

	Social
	200
	300

	Intermediate
	10
	40

	Private 
	560
	440

	Total
	770
	780


· The combination of development sites to be included within the PFI scheme High Street, former Windsor High, Athole and Amersham.  Blodwell site to be progress for development outside of the PFI contract.

The Reasons are within the Expression of Interest for PFI funding, it was stated that to achieve sustainable transformational change, there would need to be a significant shift in tenure choice.  The above proposals will facilitate this overall shift to create improved housing choice. 
Assessment of Risk - High. 
To achieve tenure diversification a significant level of clearance and re-provision is proposed.  Included within the clearance sites are a number of properties that have been purchased through Right-to-Buy.   It is intended that these will be acquired by agreement, but as a last resort CPO’s would be required.  The re-provision proposals include a mix of properties for social rent and properties for private sale.  A housing investment plan is being developed to support and deliver the provision of new homes.  
The source of funding is - the council will be required to fund the re-purchase of properties which have been bought through RTB in the demolition areas and fund home loss and disturbance payments.  Acquisitions will be funded through the Public Sector Capital Programme.
The PFI consortium will be responsible for the refurbishment and maintenance of properties.  Linked to the PFI contract a developer will be responsible for the development of the new build properties.
The council will need to seek a level of commitment from the Housing Corporation, in terms of Social Housing Grant.

Legal Advice obtained:  Yes (Ian Sheard).
Financial Advice obtained: Yes (Nigel Dickens). 
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report submitted to Housing Lead Member Briefing on 3rd June, 2008
Creating a New Pendleton (PFI Expression of Interest March 2006) 
Contact Officer:
Jane Barlow



Tel No: 922 8781
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Date: 3rd June, 2008

*
This decision was published on 3rd June, 2008 .
*
This decision will come in force on 11th June, 2008,  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

